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August 2010
Dear friends,
A very warm welcome to this month’s update! We hope that you’re all well and enjoying the last bit of the British summer! 

Remember to check out this month’s video update for an even better feel for what’s happening in Brazil. The video is available to see/download from youtube on the following link:
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OaLsYZxYh8I
Your feedback on our updates is very much valued and appreciated! Let us know what you want to know/see and what you don’t!
[image: image9.jpg]



Brazil Life

August has been a very different month for Rose and I as my family have been visiting us from the UK! It’s been a fantastic month, wonderful to see them again and spend some time together as a family. It had been over a year since we had all seen each other so we were very pleased that they’ve been able to come over. 
They’ve enjoyed getting to know our life here in Brazil and finally getting to know the project, boys, church and people that they’ve heard so much about. My Dad has been leading a few devotionals with the boys in the project and my Mum and sister have enjoyed getting to know the Brazilian culture and people. We also managed a few days holiday to show them a little of the Brazilian coastline!
[image: image2.jpg]



The family together in our apartment...
It’s also been great fun for them to meet the Brazilian side of the family – we had a good evening together with some of our little nieces and nephews! Unfortunately, all good things come to an end and my parents leave for the UK this Saturday (my sister Kate has already gone home!). We’re not too sure when we will all be together again but we’re very grateful for the time that we’ve had and are praying into the possibility of Rose and I spending a very cold Christmas in the UK!

Rose is back into full swing at university. Her first exams of the new semester are fast approaching and so do be praying for her in those. 

Next week I’m returning to my studies! For the next three months I’ll be doing an online course with All Nations – just a basic (because I’m basic! ( ) course in Cross Cultural Mission. It looks like it’s going to cover some interesting areas and will free up some time for me to get back to some study and reading!
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Rose helping Gabriel with his homework
Just a little prayer request for finance – I’ve mentioned before the plummeting exchange rate affecting the running costs and financial support for the project, but now the low exchange rate is also affecting our personal finance. We receive our support in UK pounds paid into our UK bank account. We receive the same amount in pounds each month but the amount that we receive in Brazilian Reais obviously varies each month depending on the current exchange rate. Over the past year we have ‘lost’ a third of our salary when converted into Reais even though we still receive the same amount in pounds. We are, of course, extremely grateful that we receive any kind of dependable monthly income especially in the current economic climate, and it is for this reason that I haven’t mentioned anything over the past year as the exchange rate went down and down. Unfortunately, the exchange rate has now dropped so low that we are having to dip into the little savings we have (left over from our wedding!) to make up the difference. This is of course a worrying and unsustainable practice. I’ve been in touch with SAMS/CMS to highlight this issue so please do pray that something can be done in the short term or that the exchange rate rises once again! ( 
Youth Work in Living Waters Church
The weekly youth meetings have been going great this month. Due to the family being here, Rose and I weren’t able to get along each Saturday evening to the youth group and so we left the prepared Bible study with one of our group members to lead. It was a ‘scary’ thing for some of them to lead the group for the first time but the feedback has been brilliant, they’ve been challenged a lot by the studies and two or three new members have joined! Perhaps Rose and I should stay away more often! (
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Listening to the saxophone at sunset – one of the more prettier sides to Brazil
We are nearly ready to launch our ‘Football Ministry’. This is based on what many UK churches are already doing i.e. a group of Christians organizing regular kick abouts in order to invite their non-Christian friends along to. It’s a fantastic way of building up relationships with other guys who would perhaps otherwise never set foot in a church. It’s a good opportunity for them to see that Christians aren’t so weird after-all and they’re more likely to accept an invitation to a church event if they actually know some Christians from that church. So, that’s the idea! I’m also hoping to start up an Alpha course which will be a good stepping stone for the guys (and girls) that we’ll be meeting. 

The monthly big youth event (Força Jovem) celebrated its 6th month this month. We’re looking to change a few things about the event (including the name!) so do pray for us in that. It’s been a successful 6 months but, like with many church events, the majority of people who come along are already Christians. We need to think of new initiatives (like the football ministry) to meet other young people and get them along. 
We have also launched a new website which explains a bit about us, our work, the project etc... Do check it out and pass it on to others who are interested in our work - www.andyandrose.yolasite.com 
The Project
The boys are doing well in the project and are all back at school. They’ve all been involved in manning a My Father’s House stand at a large Mission Conference this month – a good way of raising awareness and the profile of the project. There’s still no news on the road and still no news of another property to move the project to when the road works do get under way. Apparently the directors of the project are too busy to look for a new place which worries me. 
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The English and Brazilian sides of the family
My first year appraisal (something which I need to do each year as a CMS/SAMS Mission Partner) needs to be done soon. I hope this will be a good opportunity for Ian Meldrum and I to sit down and review the past year. It will be good for us to chat about my position and future within my Father’s House and hopefully I’ll be able to raise some concerns I have with the leadership and organization of the project. Do be praying for wisdom and guidance as we do those things.

In last month’s update I mentioned a little bit about the potential opportunity to begin a new work with girls. As I said, this is something which has been very close to our hearts for a long time and would love to be involved in some way. Over the past few months, on lots of separate occasions, I met quite a few people, some foreign missionaries others local Brazilians, all of whom have come to Olinda with different, well known and supported organizations, to work with street girls. The interesting thing that struck me was that none of them, for various reasons, were managing to do it their own. So, I sent round an email to all these people saying: ‘if we’re not managing to do something on our own, let’s do something together!’ We’re meeting this Monday to pray together and to chat about some ideas. There’s great potential for this idea as each member of the group can draw on the support of their organization and add this to any project that we get up and running. It will be very refreshing to see a potential project running in together in partnership with these well known organizations. More info when we have it!
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With the boys in the project
Prayer Points

1. Give thanks for a great month with my family and pray for us all as we say our goodbyes and for the potential UK visit at Christmas.
2. Give thanks for all the support that Rose and I receive. Pray for that our shortfall can be covered in some way in the short term and that the exchange rate may eventually rise.
3. Give thanks for the work with the youth, that they’re enjoying the group and for the new members. Pray for us as we think about new initiatives to meet and invite others.
4. Pray for my appraisal and for wisdom and guidance as we think about the future.
5. Remember Jefferson, the boys and leaders of the project.
6. Pray for this new potential work with girls – pray for wisdom and guidance in that.
7. Pray for Rose and I, for strength to get everything done and for wisdom whilst we’re doing it.

Thanks again guys for all the prayer and support that you are showing us and the project. 

Prayers. 

Andy and Rose (
Contact Details and Useful Info
I thought it might be worth adding these details on the end... they might come in useful!

Project Address – 
Casa de Meu Pai

Av. Ministeiro Marcos Freire 5615

Rio Doce

Olinda – PE 53130540

Brazil

Our new apartment’s address – 

Edf. Marinas Apt 901
Av. Ministro Marcos Freire 4287

Casa Caiada

Olinda - PE 53040 - 010

Brazil

Phone Numbers – 

You can call me for 2p/min from an English landline using the following number 08444621621 then just dial one of the following numbers. 

Project – 00558134312255
Our apartment - 00558134322814

My Cell – 00558191962959
Rose’s Cell - 00558191596058
Bank Details

Project’s Charity Account – 

Service of Hope Charity

For info please contact Roger Atkinson on koinonia115@ntlworld.com 

